Committee on the Concerns of Women

December 12th, 2011
12:15-1:30pm

Student Center, Room 1849

Committee Meeting Minutes

Present:
Jacqueline Cobbina-Boivin, Joanne DiPlacido, Carolyn Fallahi, Myrna Garcia-Bowen, Leah Glaser, Kristine Larsen, Sally Lesik, Kate McGrath, Fiona Pearson, Bonnie Price, Krystal Rich, Rosa Rodriguez, Jason Sikorski, Susan Slaga, Laura Tordenti, Eva Vrdoljak, Carolyn Yousef 
Absent/Excused:

Marisol Aponte, Candace Barrington, Emily Chasse, Kim DeMichele, Susan Gilmore, Victoria Ginter,  Kathy Hermes, Heidi Huguley, Roberta Koplowitz, Meg Levvis, Sandy Matthews, Carol Morano, Kathy Poirier, Heather Prescott, Ellen Retelle, Karen Ritzenhoff

1. Attendance

2. Welcome and Introductions

3. Minutes

· Committee reviewed the minutes from the 11/14/11 CCW Committee Meeting.
· Vote was unanimous to accept 
4. Budget Report
· Joanne asked everyone to please submit your budget requests as soon as possible so that we can plan accordingly. 
5. Old Business
6. Subcommittee Reports (Remember, please send your sub-committee reports to Joanne DiPlacido, Carolyn Fallahi, & Krystal Rich before our next scheduled meeting).
a. Job Place Bullying and Sexual Harassment
Present:  Carolyn Fallahi, Eva Vrdojak, Kathy Hermes, Jacqueline Cobbina-Boivin, Kate McGrath

Excused Absence:  Meg Levvis, Susan Gilmore, Sally Lesik

We started off the meeting review a draft of the Sexual Harassment Policy that CCW was working on a couple of years ago.  Our policy is different from other CSU policies.  Kate McGrath added some paragraphs that were more in line with other CSU policies.  In bold… 2 key differences… include gender harassment and identify other avenues that a person can pursue instead of just going through our offices.  Given what has happened on our campus, identifying other recourses is important.  This does a better job explaining what quid pro quo and hostile environment are and adds gender harassment.  

Now new laws on the books about gender identity.  Not sure how this is going to be changed, so Kathy Hermes recommends that we keep the wording the same in the document.  We all agree that this should be included.  Jacqueline wondered about giving examples.  Kathy noted that we don’t usually give examples in the policy.  

Retaliation…. Should that go in the policy?  What about false allegations?  Let’s look for some examples of false reporting and retaliation and add to the policy.  Could also add FAQ and address that in the FAQ.  

Intentional harm using the sexual harassment policy will be investigated.  We can ask the following people for their input.

Judicial officer

Carolyn Magnan

Anne Alling

Other schools have in their policies…. How are they handling false accusations?

Might also overlap with our work on the civility policy.  

Do they have a dismissal policy?  If it is an employment thing… that is one thing.  We know what will happen to the employee.  If it is student to employee, that is a different situation.  Can we say malicious?  It is mean, but not to the extent to ruin a career.  The outside intention is not to ruin a career.  Jackie… intent is irrelevant, but what is the impact?  If feel hugged inappropriately, that is where the sexual harassment complaints are so iffy.  Base it on a reasonable person standard.  Not if you do this, you are guilty.  What if you have 1 instance of hugging?  It is a balance test.  That is why there are investigations to see if something is there.  IF we ask the administration to consider this policy, ask them to consider this issue.   Kathy worries about the chilling effect…. People wouldn’t report.  Things are more professional in the administration now.  Too much in the policy is something that might prevent people from responding. 

FAQs… .what should I bring with me in terms of information if I am to file a complaint:  dates, times, witnesses, how made them feel, share this information with anyone?  Put in writing.  Did you tell person that you were uncomfortable and the behavior continued?  Intent versus impact.  Chilling effect is real.  

FAQ…. In order to prepare this, we need x, y, z.  If we put in the policy, we are saying here is a bar.  That might prevent someone from reporting.

Difference….. first time something happens, grabbing of the behind now a sexual assault.  In extreme cases, you do not need several incidents in order to report it.  

Could have…. See also policy sexual assault policy.  Add to the end of the policy.  We want to make this accessible.  Want over-reporting as opposed to under-reporting.  Better to have the Diversity Officer say 

Jackie would like to see a poster that goes everywhere that says what to do if x, y, z happens.  Get permission to put it in the classroom.  Should be on the syllabus.  Every student has a copy of it.    These are the resources on campus.  

Send out e-mail at the beginning of the semester with a recommended paragraph and add to student handbook.  

Next meeting Wednesday, January 25, 12:15 in Carolyn’s office.  

b. Scholarship Committee

The Karen Beyard Scholarship is no longer being handled by CCW. The posters for the Ruth Boyea Scholarship are up.
c. Sexual Assault Protocol
The committee is currently looking at the Student Code of Conduct to see if anymore revisions should be made. The committee felt that most, of not all, of the revisions had been included.
The committee has also agreed to help draft Central’s first Stalking Policy. Although stalking will be included in the Sexual Assault Protocol, it is important to have a separate stalking policy. Krystal and Carolyn are working on drafting up the policy and will present it to the committee to look over and make revisions. Once the committee feels the policy is complete it will be sent to the administration for review. If anyone wants to be involved with this policy please contact Krystal or Joanne.
d. Sexual Orientation/Gender Identity Concerns
No Report
e. Women of Color Support and Concerns

No Report
Joanne asked committee to check if there was going to be a Women of Color Luncheon.
f. Women's History Month
Women’s History Month Sub-Committee

December 2, 2011

Present:  Susan Gilmore, Krystal Rich, Joanne Diplacido, Carolyn Fallahi, Ellen Retelle

We met to discuss possible speakers for the History Month Luncheon:

Elizabeth Warren?  Conflict? Not running for office in Connecticut.  Let’s try and calling her.  

Theodora Kalikow?

Decided to invite:  Dr. Julia Chase-Brand, 50 year anniversary:

On Thanksgiving Day, Dr. Julia Chase-Brand, 69, plans to run a 4.75-mile race in Manchester, Conn., where the presence of women will be plentiful and unremarkable. Fifty years ago, when she and two other women ran there the first time, it was a widely publicized act of civil disobedience that became a pioneering moment in female distance running in the United States.

In 1961, the Amateur Athletic Union prohibited American women from competing officially in road races. When sympathetic race organizers allowed them entry, their results did not count. Even in the Olympics, women were not allowed to run more than a half-mile lest, it was believed, they would risk their femininity and reproductive health. The most alarmist officials warned that a woman who ran a more ambitious distance might cause her uterus to fall out.

“I consider Julia the first true American woman road racer,” said Amby Burfoot, a longtime editor at Runner’s World magazine who won the Manchester Road Race nine times, as well as the 1968 Boston Marathon.“She competed in a big race under the full glare of worldwide publicity and she ran fast,” Burfoot said. “She wasn’t an oddball looking for publicity. She was a dedicated, well-trained athlete looking for an outlet for her talent.”Chase-Brand has since experienced groundbreaking moments in biology and medicine in a diverse life that seems as populated with florid characters as a Doctorow novel. And with her return to the Thanksgiving race in her original uniform, her running career will have come full circle from outcast to trailblazer.“Finishing that race was a defining moment for me,” said Chase-Brand, who is medical director of outpatient psychiatry at Lawrence and Memorial Hospital here. “If I could handle that pressure, I realized I could go ahead and live my life as I wanted. I could do anything.”

Speaking fee?

365 Montauk Avenue  New London, CT 06320-4769

(860) 442-0711

Lawrence Memorial Hospital

Counseling department:  

March…. Middle of March…. Constitution Room, March 

List of what we have to do.  

Dates open…. 12-3.  
g. Work Life/ Family Balance
There is a Work Life Family Balance page on Facebook. The Childcare task force met with President Miller to go over some of their goals. One of the goals was to find drop off locations on campus for childcare. The committee will have to meet with Dr. Tordenti to discuss available locations before moving forward. 
h. Mentoring Sub-Committee
Mentoring Sub-Committee

December 5, 2011

Present:  Carolyn Fallahi, Ellen Retelle, Myrna Garcia-Bowen, Kathy Poirier

Absent:  Susan Slaga, Bobbi Koplowitz, Kim DeMichelle

New employee/mentoring project:  

· need to be careful with the mentoring piece.  We are resources – not experts.  We could even have a link to mentoring.  Draft a mentoring policy.  Call people resources; not experts.  We would go ahead and meet with new employees as volunteers during a wine/cheese hour.

Interview:  Suoaff and AAUP for how mentoring is handled within the 2 contractual areas.  

Kathy:  Booking rooms; talk to Jack from the book store; card office right there; parking; early learning program; student employment

Carolyn: Travel (Debbie Peterson); Committees related to social justice and equity (so many committees); Faculty senate; registrar and grades

Myrna:  CASE; academic advising center; police department; Office of Diversity and Equity; Ombudsperson; Suoaff

Ellen:  Grants and HSC; Grad students; CIE; Study Abroad; AAUP

Bobbi:  Athletics; Health Services; Learning Center; Student Conduct Office (Chris Dukes – Judicial Officer)

Susan Slaga:  library; counseling and wellness; EAP; QPR (Question, persuade, respond)??? For administrative and teaching faculty to identify students who need resources; IT

HR:  What questions are they asked?

What is the function of this office? What are some of the frequently asked questions that you get from new / continuing employees?  

Ellen:  draft a mentoring statement…. For the website.  Important what we name it.  In the ABC index… want it next to something to look for.  

Accreditation & NCATE add to the list in the future.

Resource people:  for learning how to teach.  We could set up round table 2x year on teaching issues, e.g. preparing syllabi, dealing with problematic students, etc.

New Employee:  Mentoring and Resources – Think this would be a good 

Sending out volunteer requests for the mentoring of new employees.  Then spread the word throughout the department.  Once website is up and running, we will let departments know that they can refer new employees to the website.  

Can wait to see what the common issues are and then recruit people for specific issues.  Network resource group for new employees.  

Next Mentoring Committee:  February 8th, 1:30 pm

i.Women’s Health Education Sub-committee

Scheduled to meet in February to come up with a Spring event.
j. Men’s Initiative Sub-committee

The committee also reported that they are looking into planning an end of the year event to show men’s support for women. The committee plans to schedule a meeting in January.
7. Women's Center Report
Take your daughter to work day is coming up. The Women’s Center had a holiday party for the staff that went well. The Women’s Center is also working with the Work Life Balance Committee to look at what the needs of the students are.
8. New Business:
  The 5th Annual Global Environmental Sustainability Symposium is on March 29th. The committee felt that this would be a good event for CCW to sponsor. 
9. Announcements:

a.   Our next meeting is scheduled for:  Monday, February 13th; 12:15 PM - 1:30 PM Std Ctr 1849
b.     June Baker Higgins Conference, May 11-12.

c.     CCSU Gala to raise money for women’s scholarships, 7:00 p.m., Alumni Hall.  Please save the date!

